
the celebration of celebrations. It excels all other festivals as the sun excels the stars.”

My we live in the strong and undiminished spirit of joy and faith in the Risen Jesus even in the midst of 
sorrow and destruction in so many places.  For “Death is destroyed and life is restored everywhere: the 
gates of Heaven are open.” - Hippolytus C300. 

MAKING HISTORY
Continuing the story and meaning of religious art, we are currently 
caught up in the restoration of the stained glass windows of the St. 
Dominic’s Priory Chapel, opened in 1893.  For the past 4 months 
the Annunciation window in the Lady Chapel has been undergoing 
urgent restoration.  Designed by the renowned artist of stained 
glass William Montgomery, this window has shown major signs of 
deterioration which has increased in the past 2 – 3 years.  As a result 

of the work of Adelaide Glass Painters – Stained Glass and 
Leadlights, we are now watching, 123 years after their first 
installation, the wonderful restoration of the Annunciation 
Window to its early glory.  The colours have always been 
striking but now, cleaned, and renewed by the replacement 
of all the lead which holds the glass together, they are truly 
stunning.  If you have chance to slip into the Chapel in the 
morning or afternoon you are most welcome to come in.  
Pictured here are the leadlight restoration experts, lovingly 
securing the windows to their former position.  We would 
also like to acknowledge the work of G Force Building and 

Consultancy in the stone stabilisation which preceded the return of the lead light windows. 

The Adelaide City Council Heritage Incentive Scheme also provided half of the cost of this major work. 

LABELS PLEASE In support of parents who spend a great deal of money purchasing 
uniform, we are endeavouring, with the strong support of your daughters’ class teachers, and 

the prefects, to check that all items of clothing are labelled.  A new hat costs $109.  If your daughters’ 
hat is not labelled, she will have received a reminder today in class.

Friday morning mass in 
the Chapel 8.15am

Friday morning mass in 
the Chapel 8.15am Sr Jillian Havey, Principal
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Diary Dates
Monday 4 April

Year 10 Forensics Workshop
Tuesday 5 April

Indian Pilgrimage BBQ
SACSGSA Athletics Carnival

Primary Parent-Teacher interviews
Monday 11 - Thursday 14 April

Year 12 Kayaking
Wednesday 13 April

SASSSA Athletics
Primary Parent-Teacher interviews

Friday 15 April
End of Term 1

Monday 2 May
Pupil Free Day
Tuesday 3 May

First Day of Term 2 
SACPSSA Primary Athletics

7-12 Parent Teacher Interviews
Wednesday 4 May 

Monday 9 May

YEAR 7-12 CLUBS

Maths Club 
Wednesdays 3:30-4:30 
in the Year 12 Centre

Homework Club 
Thursdays 3:30-4:30 

in the Library

2016 Term Dates 
Term 2: 3 May - 8 July 

Term 3: 25 July - 30 Sep 
Term 4: 17 Oct - 9 Dec

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The Uniform Shop is 
CLOSED until  

MONDAY 4 APRIL 
10:30am - 1:30pm

Telephone: 8267 3818

ST DOMINIC’S PRIORY COLLEGE
139 Molesworth Street, North Adelaide.    5006.

BULLETIN

The Anastasis: Wignacourt Museum,  Malta

CHRIST IS RISEN ALLELUIA, ALLELUIA
Dear Parents, 

I hope you enjoyed your Easter with a break and some time to 
spend with family and where possible with your Faith Community.

For our Eastern Orthodox Christians Easter is yet to be celebrated, 
this year on May 1st.  Within our St. Dominic’s community we have 
always been privileged to enrol students from the Greek Orthodox 
tradition.  The Greek Easter Icon pictured here is called the Anastasis, 
(the Greek word for Resurrection).  It is one of many painted over 
the centuries.  This one is to be found in Malta at the Wignacourt 
Museum in Rabat.  The Christ figure is resplendent, calm, strong 
and surrounded by an eager crowd of onlookers, prophets, saints 
and evangelists.  The icon captures the drama and the exaltation of 
the Easter message of the Christ, risen and outside time and space.    
St. Gregory the Theologian, in an Easter sermon, captures in words 
the same spirit.  “The feast of Easter is for us the feast of feasts and 



St Dominic’s Priory College

Easter is the most important time in our liturgical calendar 
and it is a time for reflection, renewal and new beginnings. 

We hope you all had a happy, safe and Holy Easter and were 
blessed to share it with those who bring joy to your life.

Caritas - Project Compassion
Thank you to all the parents and students who supported 
our ‘Bread Roll Day’ we were very pleased with the students’ 
positive response to this as they were able to reflect on their 
own Lenten Journey and to show empathy for those less 
fortunate.  With our class Project Compassion boxes, 
‘Bread Roll Day’ and ‘St Patrick’s Day’ fundraising events 
the Primary School has so far raised $800.  All funds 
raised go to Caritas via a cheque and directly support six 
communities which have been the focus for our 2016 campaign.

Parent Teacher Interviews
All students received a note last week detailing our Parent 
Teacher Interviews, which will be held in Week 10 and 11 this 
term.  We ask that you return your reply slip promptly so as to 
obtain the best possible time for you.  If something unforeseen 
happens and you are unable to attend that evening please contact 
this out of hours’ number 0409206205 (for school interviews 
only) and a message will be given to the teachers.

Term 2 Thursday Night Netball
We have many students keen to play netball.  In the past we 
have had several teams playing at ETSA Park on a Thursday 
night.  A letter has been sent home this week explaining the 
process and we ask if your daughter would like to be involved.  
She will need to return the form ASAP.  We will have Year 4/5 
and 6/7 combined teams entering the competition.  The season 
begins in Term 2.

Responding to Abuse and Neglect
Our next parent session is on Tuesday the 5th of April at 8:30am 
- 9:10am in the LOTE/Music room. This is our last parent 
session offered this term.  We will have a few more next term, 
including night and morning sessions.  We urge all parents who 
want to be involved with any school excursions and activities 
to come along.  If you already have a certificate from another 
school, please give a copy to your daughter’s teacher. 

Please keep the following girls in your prayers as they made their 
Reconciliation at the Cathedral recently: Alia, Sari and Willow

Dates for the Diary
Friday 1st April: Year 3 Friday Class Mass.  All 
girls are expected to be at the Chapel at 8:10am 
and please join us for coffee afterwards.

Tuesday 5th April: Responding to Abuse and Neglect @ 8:30am
Tuesday 5th April: Assembly will be presented by the Year 3 
Class. 2:30pm start, all welcome. 

Wednesday 6th April: Italian performance Reception to Year 
5 Tasty Tunes

A few weeks ago, the Year 5 class went to the 
science lab to research light. We were put into 
partners and in our partnership we experimented 
with light boxes. We learnt about translucent 
materials which, means you can see through 
it but not clearly, transparent materials which 
relates to objects you can see through clearly and 
lastly opaque materials which restricts all light to 
pass through it. When we were given plastic 3D 
shapes, we made shadows and reflected light and 
we changed the colour of the light with different 
light shades. It was really fun. 

Josephine and Joanne

In and around the classrooms:   

Year 5

Primary News
from Ms. Cate O’Leary, Primary School Coordinator

Young Leader’s Day 2016
Last Tuesday the S.R.Cs from Yr 4, Yr 5 and Yr 6 went to the 
Adelaide Convention Centre for National Young Leaders Day.  
At Young Leaders Day there were four speakers and they all 
inspired us to be better leaders.  Some of our favourite speakers 
were Dylan Parker, a professional champion at making and 
throwing paper planes and Leonie McKeon, an adventurous 
woman who fluently speaks Mandarin and lived in Taiwan for 
five years.  Another highlight was when they threw out four big 
inflatable beach balls, and our challenge was to get them to the 
front of the room and back again.  Those are the main highlights 
of National Young Leaders Day for 2016. - Livia and Isabella J

Uniform Shop Hours
WEEK 10

Monday 4 April		 10:30am - 1:30pm 
Thursday 7 April	 12:30pm - 4:30pm

WEEK 11 
Monday 11 April	 10:30am - 1:30pm 
Thursday 14 April	 10:30am - 1:30pm

SCHOOL HOLIDAY HOURS

Saturday 16 April	 10:30am - 1:30pm 
Monday 18 April	 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Tuesday 19 April	 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Tuesday 26 April	 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Wednesday 27 April	 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Saturday 30 April	 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Monday 2 May		 10:30am - 1:30pm

WEEK 1, TERM 2

Thursday 5 May	 10:30am - 1:30pm 
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A group of mums would like to establish  
a Craft Stall at the 2016 Fete.

To see if this will be a viable and well received idea, 
we are asking parents, students, grandparents, 
family friends and old scholars (basically anyone 
in the school community!), if they would be happy 
to help out.

If you think you would be able to donate a 
couple of craft pieces for the stall, we would 
really appreciate a reply (slip below), so we can 
check the community for support and make some 
plans before going ahead.  Items do not have 
to be perfect, the beauty of a school Fete is the 
opportunity to buy individual, homemade items 
that are made with love!

There are lots of wonderful craft sites on the internet and books in the library if you are looking for 
inspiration and sites such as Etsy and Pinterest also offer many saleable ideas.  Markets such as 
Gilles Street and Bowerbird also showcase some lovely items that could easily be made at home.

Some ideas to get you started:-

o	 Jewellery -  earrings, bracelets and necklaces – beaded, leather or polymer clay
o	 Linen Press items – napkins, tablecloths, runners, appliqued towels & flannels

o	 Children’s clothing – nappy covers, shorts, embroidered singlets & baby blankets or wraps

o	 Handmade Candles, Soaps & Bath-bombs 
o	 Hair Accessories – Ribbons, bows, clips & headbands

o	 Zip purses, bathroom bags, tissue pack covers, pencil cases, tote & library bags, bunting 
& banners

o	 Christmas tree decorations, centrepieces, stockings & sacks
We will also be looking for some larger items to raffle – ideas for this could be handmade dolls 
or bears, wooden toys, a dolls house, a quilt or a smocked dress.  Please kindly complete 
and return this slip to the College Office.  We will be in touch during Term 2 to confirm details and 
accept donations.

#---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
2016 Fete Craft Stall Reply Slip - Intention to donate items [please return to College Office]

Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………............................... 

Email: ……………………………………..………………………… Mobile: ..........................................

Eldest Enrolled Daughter:  ……………………………………………….……………   Class: …………

I / we can donate the following item(s) to the craft stall at this year’s fete:

……………………………………………………………………………………………  Quantity: ……..…

……………………………………………………………………………………………  Quantity: ……..…

……………………………………………………………………………………………  Quantity: ……..…

@

C
R A F T

S T A L L
F E T E

SDPC 



St Dominic’s Priory College

Have you got an interesting job?

Wednesday Hump Day Specials

Week Ten: 
Chicken Yiros		      	         $6.00

Tu
ck

sh
o

p

Please ensure LUNCH ORDER BAGS  
are CLEARLY LABELLED with your 

daughter’s NAME and CLASS

http://stdo.ms/EBOOK2016 
or fill in an order form at the 

ACCOUNTS OFFICE

SPORTS NEWS
Round 6 Results 

Water Polo
Year 9/10 vs Loreto Year 11/12 vs St Aloysius 

Round 7 Draw Saturday 2nd April 2016
TEAM LOCATION TIME OPPONENT

Basketball
Junior 1 Loreto 10:10am Nazareth 1

Senior 1 Mercedes 9:20am Cabra 1

Senior 2 Cabra 10:10am Cardijn 1

Tennis
Junior 1 St Dominic’s 8:30am St Dominic’s 2

Junior 2 St Dominic’s 8:30am St Dominic’s 1

Senior St Dominic’s 8:30am Sacred Heart 4

Touch Football
Junior 1 Greenhill Rd 11:00am St Ignatius 3

Senior 1 Greenhill Rd 9:20am St Ignatius 3

Senior 2 Greenhill Rd 10:10am Loreto 3

Volleyball
Junior 1 Mary Mackillop 9:20am Marryatville 1

Junior 2 St Dominic’s 10:10am Mary Mackillop 1

Junior 3 BYE BYE BYE

Senior 1 Mary Mackillop 9:20am OLSH 3

Senior 2 St Dominic’s 8:30am St Aloysius 3

Water Polo (Thursdays)

Year 9/10 Payneham

Year 11/12 Adel Aquatic 4:00pm Wilderness 2

http://bit.ly/stdomssaintdominicspriorycollege stdominicpriory

FIND US  
ONLINE:

o I HAVE READ TODAY'S BULLETIN

Daughter’s Name(s):.................................................. Class(es):...........

Signed: .........................................................     Date: ....... / ........ / 16

Year 10-12 Careers Education

In 2016, the biennial Careers Expo will be hosted 
by Wilderness School on the evening of Wednesday, 

May 11.  We are calling on professionals from a 
diverse cross section of industries to spend a few 

hours talking 1:1 with Year 10-12 students from St. 
Dominic’s, Blackfriars and Wilderness.  Please 
contact Alice below if you would like to be involved.

ALSO... Year 10 students are currently seeking  
Work Experience placements and we would love  
to support families of St. Dominic’s in the process.

 If your business is able to host a Work 
Experience student from September 

26-30 please e-mail Alice Kleinig: 
akleinig@stdominics.sa.edu.au

Caritas Australia would like to THANK YOU for supporting 
Project Compassion. If you still have your Project Compassion 
box or set of envelopes at home, please bring them back next 
week or visit www.caritas.org.au to make your donation online. 
Thank you for supporting us this year as we celebrate 50 
years of Project Compassion. You are helping to empower 
the world’s poorest children, women and men with vital 
learning and renewed hope. 
www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion   1800 024 413

A Conversation with C3

A ‘Conversation with C3’ commenced with a roar of laughter 
and applause as the three teachers, Mr. Coleman, Mr. Cockerill 
and Mr. Curran, were the stars of this once in a lifetime event 
on Wednesday the 23rd of March.  Hosted by Mackenzie Smith 
and Tessa Tranthim-Fryer from the Social Justice club, the event 
took place in the hall at lunch time in order to raise funds for 
Project Compassion.  Once the seats quickly filled, the real fun 
began, with the hosts asking the three teachers both funny and 
serious questions regarding their own personal talents, experiences 
and embarrassing moment, as well as social justice issues within 
society.  Questions ranged from ‘who is the smartest?’ and ‘who 
is the best singer?’ (involving an amusing demonstration), as 
well as ‘what is the one thing you could change in the world?’ 
Overall, this event not only raised awareness of social justice 
issues, but also allowed the students to watch the teachers 
joke with each other in order to support Project Compassion. 


